Community Preservation Committee

July 30, 2007

PRESENT, MEMBERS:  Mr. Hallin, Chair, Mr. Bulman, Mr. Leavitt, Mr. McKain, Mr. Scott, Mr. Sheehan, Mr. Snow

OTHERS:  Selectman Murray, Mr. Bjorklund

CALL TO ORDER-  7:00 p.m.
I.  ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS:

A.  Correspondence-  Mr. Hallin distributed two vouchers for Town Counsel and a voucher for Community Preservation Coalition dues for members’ signature.

The secretary was directed to send copies of the CZM statement to members.

Mr. Scott noted that in the past he had attended Advisory Board hearings and he felt it would be advantageous to have better communications with that board.  He suggested that CPC send a liaison to pertinent Advisory Board meetings, and asked if it would be possible to have the Advisory Board send a representative to CPC meetings.

Mr. Hallin noted that Mr. Limbacher is in close touch with the Advisory Board.  CPC should send the Advisory Board copies of the CPC agenda.  When it is determined who will represent the Advisory Board with CPC, that individual will receive copies of the agenda and other pertinent information.

II. OLD BUSINESS-

A.  Maxwell Trust Closing Costs:  Mr. Bulman noted that Maxwell Trust has documentation regarding closing costs with the Town of Scituate.  He plans to talk to Town Counsel to learn if Attorney Henderson, attorney for the trust, provided his research to the Town so the closing could be expedited.  If he gave them the 21-E Study and reliance letter, this may be something to be considered.
Mr. Hallin suggested that Maxwell has had sufficient time to provide CPC with all information, since they closed in January.

Mr. Bulman said the issue is whether or not the claim is valid, not how much time has elapsed.  Ms. Robbins has given him for information, which he will verify.

Mr. Scott said he feels it would be appropriate to give Mr. Bulman sufficient time to verify these details.  He added that CPC should also address the issue of deed restrictions.

Mr. Leavitt agreed, adding that in all future dealings CPC should include deed restrictions as an item in the budget and should address the matter in the applications.  CPC should not sign off on any project without legally accepted deed restrictions.
Mr. Snow asked if deed restrictions are necessary on every project and Mr. Scott said that they are.

Mr. Leavitt agreed, adding that the Historical Committee had been held up on several occasions until deed restrictions had been legally entered on the National Register.

In response to a question by Mr. Snow, Mr. Leavitt explained that if there is any possibility that in the future the property may be sold or put to another use, the deed restriction will ensure that any monies from the State or the Town will be reimbursed.
MOTION by Mr. Scott, SECOND by Mr. Leavitt, that Mr. Bulman complete his research and report back to the Community Preservation Committee at the next meeting.  

Mr. Leavitt reminded the committee that at the time of the purchase, CPC had been off by $5,000 on the purchase price, and had agreed to reimburse Maxwell.

Mr. Bjorklund asked how much the Town had paid for 21-Es on the Appleton and other vacant properties.  Mr. Bulman replied that in these cases, this was not required, but it would be foolish not to do this.  Mr. Bjorklund said the bank would require it.  Mr. Bulman replied that the reliance letter would cover it.
Mr. Hallin suggested that caution is advisable.  He agreed to help with the closing costs, and that was how the board voted.  Mr. Sheehan asked if it mattered if the money was for closing costs or another source, so long as the board had made a promise it should be kept.  

The MOTION as submitted then PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

B.  Future Meetings-  Members discussed the feasibility of holding meetings on August 20 and September 17.  Mr. Scott said it would probably be necessary to meet every two weeks.  
Mr. Leavitt said that the second and fourth Monday of each month seems to be working, as the Conservation Commission meets on the first and third Monday.  Mr. Murray agreed, but noted that holidays will occasionally throw off the timing.  

C.  Liaison Reports-  Mr. Hallin asked if anyone wants to be liaison to another board, and Mr. Leavitt said that the Capital Planning Committee would like to have a representative from CPC and asked if anyone had a financial background.  He also noted that there should be a liaison to the Water Resource Committee and Mr. Hallin said he would take that position.  
Mr. Bulman and Mr. McKain said that by the next meeting the financial information should be available for the pre-application.

Mr. Hallin noted that the Water Research Committee is doing a thorough water study.

Mr. Murray agreed, noting that they will address the Green property and the bog.  There are funds from the MBTA to do a much needed definitive water quality and water quantity study.  The RFP went out two and ½ weeks ago and a selection should be made soon.  The project, which will take multi months, will be paid through the Board of Selectmen.  If acquisition for open space is deemed appropriate, the land will be purchased through funds the Selectmen have available.  Water Resources is looking into reestablishing the herring runs, and several state agencies would be interested in funding this.  It would also ensure a safe drinking water supply. 

The following committee reports were made:

 1.)  Record Keeping Subcommittee:  Mr. Scott said that agenda for all future meetings should include a report from the subcommittees.  Mr. Leavitt is working on a letter that will be sent to all applicants and a form for completed projects including appropriations, expenses, completed work, status of deed restrictions, etc. that will all fit on one page.  It will also require a letter from the person in charge of the project to verify that the money is spent as proposed.  This information will be required on a quarterly basis as will information regarding what vendors have done and what they have spent.
Mr. Leavitt noted that Mr. Scott is working on forms to accompany the template letter Mr. Leavitt will develop for past and new project applicants.  He will also call all applicants and tell them to expect the letter.  It is important to nail down deed restrictions and procedures.  He added that the Boston Globe has reported that many communities have a history of poor record keeping.  He suggested that there be quarterly meetings to look at the budget, reserves, projects, and programs that may need attention.
2.)  Marketing Committee:  Mr. Bulman said he would meet with Mr. McKain and Mr. Sheehan and they would report back to the next meeting.
B.  South Swamp-
Mr. Scott said Mr. Kalishes has been receiving materials regarding this matter, and Mr. Snow said Mr. Kalishes and the Town Administrator are willing to come to a CPC meeting.  The wetlands have been delineated, but BSC cannot finish the work.  He feels they must show what they have done and why they cannot complete the project.  
Mr. Leavitt added that CPC had funded the project and must determine whether they have received what they paid for.

Mr. Bjorklund said that BSC had broken the project into two parts – wetland delineation and title identification.  The wetland delineation was simple, the title work is physically impossible.  Mr. Kalishes directed them to continue with the title work and was told they could not do it.

Phase I, which cost $178,000 addresses drinking water preservation and the vendor did an excellent job of wetland delineation.  They provided aerial pictures, etc.  $130,000 was not spent.

Mr. Bjorklund added that if they have a package of deed research that they did, it might be feasible to sit down with them and see if what they are charging seems reasonable.
Mr. Scott suggested that the Water Research Committee might be interested in taking over the rest of the project..  Mr. Bjorklund questioned whether it is a water resource issue.

Mr. Murray noted that at the time of the application, the Water Resource Committee did not exist. The Conservation Commission is responsible for the project, and they are the ones who must decide if there can be closure.

Mr. Hallin asked if unused money would come back to CPC.  Mr. Snow said it will have to be determined if it would come back to the CPC general fund or the fund for which the Town Meeting voted it.

Mr. Leavitt said that whenever a project is deemed completed and CPC signs off on it, any unused funds should come back to CPC.

Mr. Bulman said the Coalition will have that information, and Mr. Leavitt volunteered to call them.

III.  NEW BUSINESS-

A.  Reorganization:

NOMINATION by Mr. Scott, SECOND by Mr. Snow that Mr. Bulman be elected chair.

Mr. Murray noted that CPC will have a representative with the Housing Committee.  Mr. Leavitt pointed out that Mr. Bulman is the most knowledgeable member of the board regarding housing, which he considers the most crucial issue facing the Town.  Mr. Bulman agreed, but added that he would be interested in being both chair and representative to the Affordable Housing Committee.
The vote then PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

NOMINATION by Mr. Snow, SECOND by Mr. Scott, and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED that Mr. Hallin be elected vice chair.

Mr. Scott then said the would like the Selectmen, on behalf of the Committee, to recognize the outstanding work Mr. Hallin has done for the Community Preservation Committee.  Members expressed strong agreement.
B.  Advisory Committee:  There was discussion as to whether it would be advisable to ask the Advisory Committee to set one night aside to address Community Preservation articles.

Mr. Murray noted that some committees urge the Advisory Committee’s liaison to come to their meetings, and make sure they receive copies of the agenda.  They will also pick a night to go over all the articles and urge the Advisory Committee’s liaison to CPC to attend.  At another date, the Chair sits down with the liaison and goes over everything.

ADJOURNMENT

9:30 p.m.  MOTION BY Mr. Leavitt, SECOND by Mr. Sheehan, and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED to adjourn the meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Claire McDonough
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